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Valery Engel, 
President of the European Centre 
Development of Democracy (Latvia) 
 
Dear Mr. Chairman, distinguished participants, ladies and gentlemen, 
 
Education and raising awareness of the general public about fundamental human rights are essential 
tools in the fight against discrimination. The problem is that the problem of hate in its entirety is not 
engaged in any one of the international or non-governmental organizations. Meanwhile, the hatred is 
today a cornerstone causing serious processes that occur not only in the OSCE area, but also in other 
regions of the world, especially the Middle East. 
 
There are a number of interesting initiatives, whose experience is available for distribution and 
promotion, but it is mainly the initiatives limited by support for certain population groups. It is, for 
example, the British initiative "Tell Mama!", which aims to monitor discrimination and hate crimes 
against Muslims in the UK or the Irish hotline support for the LGBT community. There are several 
interesting educational initiatives related to the history of the Holocaust.  
 
However, today it is obvious that the basis of tolerance and non-discrimination issues are common 
causes associated with xenophobia, ie with the fear of the other, different from the usual. 
Therefore, we need national and international monitoring and educational programs, which would lay 
the basis of a study of the historical aspects of the hate and modern factors affecting the level of 
tolerance and non-discrimination. 
 
For example, every spring in Riga Jewish community "Shamir" and the Riga Ghetto Museum holds a 
scientific conference devoted to the history of the Holocaust. This year, as part of the event will be 
several sessions on modern aspects of the problems of non-discrimination and tolerance, which is very 
important, because the Holocaust in historical terms - is not purely Jewish problem. This is a problem of 
all mankind. It is important to understand the roots of the Holocaust and to draw conclusions in relation 
to the present. 
 
In this connection I would like to draw your attention to the initiative of our organization in Russia. This 
is the project "Defender". Its essence is to give people not just the opportunity to learn the content of 
anti-discrimination legislation and to inform about the fact of discrimination and other human rights 
violations through the Internet or by calling the hotline, but also provide them with a  lawyer or human 
rights organizations support. The program was launched throughout the country two weeks ago with 
the support of the Government and Russian Public Television. It is designed for all residents of Russian 
Federation regardless of their belonging to a topic or a different ethnic, religious or social groups. 
Already we have the first results, by which we can judge what is important for the  Russian residents in 
terms of protection of their rights. 
 
I call on the OSCE to analyze and popularize the experience of the European NGOs in the fight against 
discrimination. 


